OXFORDSHIRE HOCKEY UMPIRES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

At OUP Social Club, Jordan Hill , Oxford

WEDNESDAY JUNE 8th 2011 at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT: Sarah Jones; Zohair Maany; George Bolton; Lynda King; Leanne Miller; Shirley King; Mike Tideswell; Lesley Potter; Gareth Evans; JJ Jeczalik; Jill Instone; Jim Chadbourne; Les Cooke; Clive Watson; Allan Twydell; Rory Bowden; Ben Bennett; Linda Billington; Clive Briant; Mark Cumming; Andy Gwinn; Ashley Hurden.
1. APOLOGIES were received from: Jenny Maughan; Jenny Nunneley; Martyn Shuttler; Bridget Midwinter; Steve Curnock; Steve Moulder Herdsfield; Annika Midwinter; Kat Green; Chris Humphrey; Guy Hildred; Helen Tomlinson.
2. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS. Andy welcomed all those present. This season has been a remarkable one driven by the website which has changed our operations and communications for the better. The appointments system has improved and we have developed a good working partnership with Berkshire. The website has made the Summer League appointments much easier the previous years.
3. MINUTES OF 2010 AGM. These were approved (proposed Ashley Hurden and seconded Les Cooke). There were no matters arising.
4. CHANGES TO CONSTITUTION. Andy apologised that the proposed changes to the constitution and the proposed Handbook published on the website were incomplete and described the omitted sections to the members present. Sections 7. and 8. relating to the use of a Handbook can not be considered as the Handbook has not been published to the members. Section 9. was considered too wordy and so would be amended. All the other changes were accepted by the members present.

It was suggested that all references to the Handbook be removed from the proposed constitution. The Handbook would be completed and published on the website for the members to examine along with the relevant sections in the constitution so that they can be adopted at an EGM in September 2011. 
Leanne Miller proposed that the proposed constitution without sections 7, 8 and 9 be adopted. This was seconded by Lynda King. There was 1 against the proposal and 1 abstention. The proposal was accepted.

5. OFFICERS REPORTS.
TREASURER: Report attached. The major expense of the year has been the £3000 spent on the website. The expenses also increased this year as there was more coaching carried out. Shirt sales have not been profitable due the decision to sell off the old stock prior to changing suppliers which then did not happen. Zohair asked about coaching expenses for BBO/3A matches as this should come from the league funds not OHUA. Ashley reported that none of the coaching involved league matches.
Leanne Miller enquired about the increased Accountancy fees. Ashley reported that these were justified as more work was required to deal with the dual system (web accounts and PC based accounts). The ‘Depreciation’ was valuated by the accountant. The ‘Deferred income’ of £2104 consists of £1800 refundable Level 1 course deposits and £304 of prepaid annual subscriptions for 2011/12.(Since the year end -30/4/2011 - £120 of deposits has been repaid to newly qualified Level 1 members).
The OHUA funds are significant and future expenditure could involve a coaching function on the website (£1200) and its associated maintenance fee.

The accounts were proposed for acceptance by Ashley Hurden and seconded by Alan Twydell. There were no objections.

Mike Tideswell thanked Ashley for his work on the website.
APPOINTMENTS: 

Appointments Secretary’s Report – 2010-11 Season

My impression has been that this year has been busier than ever before on appointments. I don’t have figures to prove this but maybe Ashley will have some comments from his position as Treasurer and Webmaster. We continued with the same schedule of events as in previous years (Trysports in conjunction with BerksHUA, OU, GDST, County tournaments and JAC, plus odd cup matches) but also added Brookes and limited Men’s league appointments.

Website

The main story this year, for membership, finance and above all for appointments, has been the website. A joint project with BerksHUA and supplied by Tex Solutions, this has given us the ability for the first time to: (i) see who’s available; (ii) see who’s appointed; (iii) automate notifications; amongst many other tasks not related directly to appointments. Without Ashley this would never have got up and running, or continued to run. The system is far from perfect and represents ‘old technology’ but it does allow us to integrate with other HUAs and there may be hopes of improvements and added functionality.

Appointments Trends

Amongst other things, the website has allowed me to collect some information on the volume and trends in appointments. 

For Saturday Women’s appointments, comprising Trysports BBO Prem 1 and South 3A, the breakdown has been: Berks 191, Bucks 32, Oxon 195, Total 418 umpires appointed (umpires used 17, 2, 28, 47) respectively. Thus the appointments were evenly split between the two main contributors, Berks and Oxon, but spread amongst more umpires in OHUA, reflecting that we had more ‘part-time’ umpires. Interestingly these were both L2s who were only available on certain weeks, and some umpires who Andy Gwinn was strategically trying to encourage to become more involved.  Because of our success in sending umpires up to South and tight deadlines to produce appointments almost before we knew who had been released, we were often stretched. We also took the view that we should take more control than in previous years over umpiring matches on our own turf and this was reflected in the fact that we umpired more S3A games than Berks, because we had 3 S3A teams to their 1.  Andy and Ashley participated with me in teleconferences over the web with Paul Stanley from BerksHUA, which were very successful in allowing us to follow our policies in appointing and making the appointments near to optimal. The patterns of counties and teams in our leagues are almost unchanged for next year so we can expect similar trends in appointments.

2010-11 Trysports BBO Prem 1 Be: 5, Bu: 4, Ox: 4 | S3A Be: 1, Bu: 1, Ox: 3, Mx: 7

2011-12 Trysports BBO Prem 1 Be: 5, Bu: 4, Ox: 3 | S3A Be: 1, Bu: 1, Ox: 3, Mx: 7

Other: 254 non-summer, non-Rover tournament OHUA appointments have also been tallied on the system. The bulk of the midweek appointments have been University: OU, and this year for the first time, there have been 27 Brookes appointments.  For Brookes this was a transitional year and signs are that they appreciate the range of umpires and attempts to match umpires to games.  GDST have continued to be satisfied customers for two large rallies. Relations with OHA in appointing to Oxfordshire Girls age-group tournaments and JAC  boys and girls inter-county fixtures have been mixed.  OHA are not completely persuaded of the necessity / obligation to have neutral, Level 1 umpires at county tournaments but the competing teams do seem to have been appreciative when we have attended. JAC has been very successful because everyone is grateful when we can supply umpires to all the matches on a given day, something that other counties may still struggle with. The potential involvement of South Young Umpires in JAC has once again been a red herring, in spite of efforts from Mark Jarvis. More recognition of JAC as an opportunity for part-time and developing umpires to participate would help in future years.

I mentioned before the move to expand umpiring opportunities in a limited way, and have already mentioned Brookes as a natural continuation of University activities. The aims behind this should be 2-fold: (i) provide high quality umpiring to hockey within our area, (ii) provide opportunities to umpire and progress to our members and thereby promote hockey as a whole. Taking on a limited number of MBBO Men’s Div2 matches for Hawks and Rover this season has met both of those requirements. We could not prioritize these matches and so made only ~16 appointments but it is clear that there is a demand from clubs who are not getting umpires from elsewhere and also significant desire amongst umpires to cover men’s hockey.  People will also recognize that this is strategically important if we wish to move slowly back to an equilibrium between men’s and women’s hockey in OHUA.

Conclusion

About halfway through the season it became clear to me that even with the new system, the demands of appointments were not compatible with my work commitments and that therefore I would be foolish to continue for a further season. Ashley Hurden and Andy Gwinn have recognized my difficulties and been tremendously helpful.  In Ashley’s case this has included extending his activities on the website beyond setting up leagues and umpires & clubs details to putting up and checking fixtures as they come in or get changed and acting on appointments when I have been unavailable. I am sorry to be stopping, but I think that we’re in a reasonable state, very largely due to Ashley’s efforts for which he deserves great thanks. I will leave it to the Association to arrange successor(s).

Andy thanked Rory for his work as appointments secretary especially with the change over to the web based system. Rory is retiring as appointments secretary.

COACHING: 

Coaching Report 2010/2011 Season

In many respects this has been a record season for OHUA very much driven by being able to use the Website

Another successful season 2 Level 1 courses were held; one in November by Jarvy and a second in April of this year which took a further 21 candidate umpires through their theory papers and out into the world of umpiring (this down on 23 last year). I would like to thank St Edwards School for their generous offer to allow us to use their facilities for the course exam and Adastral and Great Milton Hockey Clubs who allowed us to umpire their game and provided the Pitch free of charge to us for the assessment day.

We also had a very successful Rover Tournament this year the best ever turn out being able to have 2 coaches on each pitch full time. Only down side was the number of candidates who attended, it made it a hard day for those who umpired all day long!

We have also had the following Umpires reach Level 1 Accreditation since the last AGM:

Ben Bennett

Nick Gordon

Guy Windsor Lewis

Catherine Brown

Jenny Buckham

Eamon Delaney

Kat Rutland

Paul Dunleavey

Soujke Tolsma

Alan Shatford

Chris Page

Leanne Miller

Phil Stevens

Lynda King

Gareth Birkett

Keith Mitchel

Jen Nicholson

Mark Ellis

Leoni Baker

Rachel Cole

Monika Ermann

This total 21 is the best ever since I took over in 2006, and smashes the 15 (previous record from last year). 

In addition we should congratulate Steve Curnock, Colin Toms, Rory Bowden and Ashley Hurden who progressed to Level 2 a tremendous credit to both themselves and to this county. FYI that now gives 15 umpires at level 2 or higher from Oxon, pretty fantastic for a small county.

We are now in the midst of summer league, which is the biggest ever, 67games (cf52 last year) matches are being played right up to 1st August, which means 134 umpiring appointments for us to use for development with 16 most weeks – a huge challenge which would be a massive struggle without the web site. I am extremely grateful to those coaches who have turned out so far to support, especially Martyn, Bridget, Zohair, Jarvy, Andy (Stalker) and Sarah. 

One big success is that we have been able to see far more umpires during the season, still not enough I know and we haven’t been able to see everyone (who’s been active)  but by the end of summer league we will have seen over 62% of those active Level 1 and Level 1 candidates (97 in total). This can be improved and assisted next season if more umpires would take appointments!!

We do however still need more coaches. As reported last year we still only have 2 fully qualified coaches at present (Bridget and myself) having now lost Andy Stalker, even though Zohair is in the final process of qualifying (we hope) and Ashley Hurden and Annika Midwinter have registered as Level 1 coaches, but that simply is not enough, so if anyone is interested please let me know.

6. RECOMMENDATION OF ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION. Ashley Hurden proposed that the fees remain at £10. Seconded by Sarah Jones. Accepted.
7. ELECTION OF OFFICERS.
PRESIDENT – Bridget Midwinter- Proposed by Andy Gwinn, seconded by Sarah Jones.

CHAIRMAN – JJ Jeczalik- proposed by Andy Gwinn, seconded by Les Cooke

SECRETARY - Sarah Jones-Proposed by Ashley Hurden, seconded by Lesley Potter.

TREASURER – Ashley is planning to move next summer and a new treasurer is required. There were no nominations so, Ashley will continue in post until a suitable candidate is found.

APPOINTMENTS SECRETARY – This will be shared between 2, League and Mid-week appointments. League – Andy Gwinn- proposed Rory Bowden, seconded George Bolton. Mid-week-there were no nominations so will be deferred to committee.

COACHING REP – Andy Gwinn-proposed Leanne Miller, seconded Alan Twydell.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS – Lesley Potter, Steve Curnock, JayPee Wentzel, Ben Bennett. Proposed Les Cooke seconded Ashley Hurden.

8. APPOINTMENT OF INSPECTOR OF ACCOUNTS. The level of funds in OHUA does not require an external auditor therefore expenses could be reduced by having an internal inspector of accounts. This matter will be deferred to the committee to be discussed following the appointment of a new treasurer.
9. NOTICES. OHUA have purchased 2 tickets to the Olympic Hockey. The names of all those present were put into a draw to receive the tickets. The lucky winner was Mike Tideswell.
THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.12pm
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